
  
  
         
  

      
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                    
                                      E911 Committee Meeting Minutes 
                                               November 20, 2018 
 
                                           Present: 
                                                         Marty Pepin, City Councilor 
                                                         Keith Hoyle, Fire Department 
                                                         Mike Bobinsky, Director, Public Works 
                                                         Paul Robidas, Transformative Health Care 
                                                         Gary Lemay, City Engineer 
                                                         David Kretschmar, Police Chief,  
 
                                          Visitor: Denise Madden, River Valley Development Corp 
 
The E911 Committee Meeting was called to order at 0900 hours by Chief         
Kretschmar in the conference room of the Somersworth Police Department. 
 

1) The naming of streets within the River Valley Development Corporation 
project on Green Street just south of Indigo Hill Road was discussed. 
Denise Madden had originally provided three names, Greenridge Road as 
the main road coming off of Green Street, then Stillwater Lane branching 
to the right off of Greenridge, and Meadow Way branching to the left off 
of Greenridge. The Committee felt that Greenridge was to close to Green 
Street and Greenfield Drive and was not comfortable with that name. 
Chief Kretschmar suggested naming the main road off of Green Street as 
Meadow Way or Lane, and the interior road as one name, Stillwater 
Circle. After discussion, and consent by Denise Madden, Paul Robidas 
made the motion to name the main road coming off of Green Street as 
Meadow Way, and the interior road intersecting with Meadow Way as 
Stillwater Circle. Motion seconded by Chief Hoyle, motion passed 5-0, 
with a resolution to be presented at the December 3rd City Council 
meeting. Numbering will be completed by the City Engineer. 
 

2)  The resident/owner of 172 Green Street has requested address 
renumbering as the structure is now a duplex with top and bottom 
apartments. After discussion a motion was made by Paul Robidas to 
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renumber the structure as 172A and 172B Green Street, with 172A being 
the bottom floor. Motion Seconded by Director Bobinskiy, passed 5-0.  
 

3) There was a brief discussion on renumbering of 15 Wolcott Street as that 
residence has 7 Wolcott to it’s south, and 6 Wolcott Street directly across. 
Director Bobinsky and the City Engineer, Gary Lemay, will research as to 
the impact that renumbering 15 Wolcott may have on future projects on 
that street. 
 

4) There was a brief discussion on the status of Colonial Village street name 
changes. Director Bobinsky has spoken to Peter Pope, the park owner, 
who has stated that street signs have been ordered but not received yet. 
Director Bobinsky will follow up with Mr. Pope to get the signs erected. 
 

5) Discussion was had as to the address of Portland Glass on Route 108 near 
the Dover/Somersworth City boundary. While the property is in 
Somersworth, it has a Dover mailing address. We have encountered this 
before, the mailing address is due to contractual and union issues between 
the Dover and Somersworth Postal Services. While Somersworth 
emergency services respond to calls for services there, it will remain with a 
Dover mailing address. 
 
At 0953 am, a motion to adjourn was made by Councilor Pepin, seconded 
by Chief Hoyle. Motion passed 5-0 and the meeting was adjourned.  
 
Meeting minutes were recorded by Chief Kretschmar. 
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